YORK UNIVERSITY
FACULTY OF GRADUATE STUDIES
Council Meeting

Minutes
Thursday, June 2, 2022
3:00 p.m.

This meeting was held remotely via Zoom during the COVID-19 pandemic.
Present:  M. Becker, K. Bird, R. Buchanan, C. Chapman, J. Choiniere, N. Couto, H. Elsayed, K. Gicas, J. Hadlaw, M. Hayward (Secretary), S. Henry, B. Heron, T. Hosken, M. Jefford, J. Kowlessar, G. Lawrence, Y. Lesperance, E. Light, T. Loebel (Dean), S. MacDonald, A. MacLennan (Chair), P. Malik, A. Martin, R. McLaren, A. Mitchell, S. Moghadas, S. Murchison, E. Mykhalovskiy, K. Petschke, R. Pooni, , A. Rusetski, C. Sandilands, M.M. Schiff, A. Sparling, G. Guzel, M. Taylor-Dube (Recording Secretary), D. Vallesi, C. van Daalen-Smith, N. Viva Davis Halifax, S. Watson, P. Wood 

Guests:  S. Azmi, A. Boodram, B. Meisner

Regrets: L. Keane, H. MacRae, A. Kosavic

1. Welcome and Chair’s Remarks
Chair Anne MacLennan welcomed members of Council to the meeting. She read the York University land acknowledgement:

“York University recognizes that many Indigenous Nations have longstanding relationships with the territories upon which York University campuses are located that precede the establishment of York University. York University acknowledges its presence on the traditional territory of many Indigenous Nations. The area known as Tkaronto has been care taken by the Anishinabek Nation, the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, and the Huron-Wendat. It is now home to many First Nation, Inuit and Métis communities. We acknowledge the current treaty holders, the Mississaugas of the Credit First Nation. This territory is subject of the Dish with One Spoon Wampum Belt Covenant, an agreement to peaceably share and care for the Great Lakes region.”

Chair Anne MacLennan thanked everyone for their contributions to Faculty Council. 


2. York University Security Service Review
Presentation
Annette Boodram, Director, Community Safety Program & Policy Development; Sharon Henry, Project Coordinator; Shaheen Azmi, External Consultant
Consultation brief (.pdf) (English) | Consultation brief (.pdf) (French) | Brief at a glance (.pdf) (English) | Brief at a glance (.pdf) (French) | Emerging topics (.docx)
Annette Boodram, Community Safety Program & Policy Development, introduced this item and the Security Service Review team. Ms. Boodram explained that the review came about as a result of the framework to address anti-Black racism, and the wider social context. The review is guided by an anti-racism, justice, equity, diversity, and inclusion lens. She noted that the terms of reference include the examination of an alternative security services model.
Dr. Shaheen Azmi, External Consultant, provided an overview of the Emerging topics document. Some of the topics mentioned include mental health crises, homelessness on campus, students with precarious immigration statuses, sanctuary scholars, Security Services lack of engagement with campus community, and gender-based safety issues. Dr. Azmi invited councillors to comment on the Emerging topics document.
Councillors provided their comments and concerns. Professor Evan Light mentioned the concern about facial recognition. Professor Light asked if it was being used by Security Services. Dr. Azmi noted that his understanding of CCTV at York is that it is not being used for facial recognition. 
Professor Kym Bird questioned how many of the 69% of racialized people have been consulted and what concrete follow-up will the Security Services Review team be doing with the community? Dr. Azmi replied that the Review team has made efforts to involve as many community members as possible and that more people will be involved in the future. Dr. Azmi explained the process and that the report will be released to community members with recommendations for action planning. Councillor Sharon Henry noted that consultations will be extended, until Fall.
Professor Patricia Wood mentioned the importance of York being of the community, not just in it. Councillor Priyanka Malik noted that there is a lack of awareness of resources available to students. Professor Naomi Couto commented on the long response times by Security on the weekends. Dean Loebel asked if they would be looking at service standards at call centres. 

3. Minutes (Previous Meeting, May 5, 2022)(.docx)
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

4. Business Arising from the Minutes
There was no business arising from the minutes.

5. Dean's Remarks
Dean Tom Loebel thanked Mark Hayward for his contributions to the Faculty as Associate Dean Academic, as his term ends at the end of June 2022. Dean Loebel welcomed Cheryl van Daalen-Smith as the new Associate Dean Academic, commencing in July 2022. Dean Loebel noted that the emergency disruption status would continue throughout the Summer. The plan for instruction in the Fall term is to be in-person. The Senate Academic Standards, Curriculum & Pedagogy Committee is revising policy for medical notes. He remarked that he would imagine that in the Fall term there would be a lot of illnesses, and as such, there would be a need to address accommodation for students and professors. Additionally, he noted that students need to be made aware of these policies regarding accommodations. Dean Loebel spoke of creating a place where decision making goes back to the units, and the need to have shared principles so that there is consistency throughout. 

6. Faculty Council Revision
For approval
Structure, Rules and Procedures Revision (.docx)
Current Structure, Rules & Procedures (URL)
Associate Dean Academic Mark Hayward re-introduced this item. The Faculty Council Revision document was sent to Senate Executive for advice and consultation. Senate Executive recommended that the FGS Council align voting with other Faculty Councils, that is, having the Dean and two Associate Deans be voting members of Council. Associate Dean Academic Mark Hayward also remarked that Dean Loebel and York University Graduate Students’ Association (YUGSA) have been discussing the process and mechanisms for student elections. He also noted that the Council revision would not take effect until 2023-2024.
Councillor Karl Petschke expressed that he was happy that there had been some headway between YUGSA and the Dean. Councillor Petschke also stated that the Council revision document is not complete without the information about the election process.
Associate Dean Academic Mark Hayward noted that the election process still requires further discussion and elaboration. Representation would possibly be based on tri-agency alignment (in addition to Creative Arts and Professional) instead of program based to ensure broad participation across the university. 
Councillor Munjeera Jefford summarized some of the discussions that were had at the Academic Policy and Planning Committee regarding this item and stated that the process would need more consultation. 
Associate Dean Students Aryn Martin summarized the conversations with YUGSA regarding the election procedures. She noted that YUGSA would not be moving quickly to specify the election procedures for now. 
It was moved, seconded, and CARRIED,
“that the proposed revisions to the Structure, Rules and Procedures of Council be APPROVED.”
7. Reports from FGS Representatives to Senate Committees
Cheryl van Daalen-Smith, Senate Executive Committee
Evan Light, Senate Academic Planning, Policy & Research Committee
Mark Hayward, Senate Academic Standards, Curriculum & Pedagogy Committee
Naomi Couto, Senate Executive Committee's Subcommittee on Honorary Degrees & Ceremonials
Professor Cheryl van Daalen-Smith indicated that there was no report from Senate Executive Committee.
Professor Evan Light noted that at the last meeting of Senate Academic Planning, Policy & Research Committee, the Provost discussed the Vaughan Health Precinct, and that there would be coordination with FGS. Conversations regarding this would likely happen this summer. 
Associate Dean Academic Mark Hayward, FGS representative to the Senate Academic Standards, Curriculum & Pedagogy Committee, noted that there is an ongoing discussion about attending physician’s notes. He noted that there were varying opinions on the matter, with some wanting to retain it, and others wanting to remove it. He also noted that the revised academic honesty policy consultations are ongoing. 
Professor Naomi Couto noted that the Senate Executive Committee's Subcommittee on Honorary Degrees & Ceremonials is looking for nominations for Honorary Degrees.
8. Summer Authority
[bookmark: _Hlk105154088]Motion: “that all items that need Council approval be delegated to the FGS Academic Planning & Policy Committee after the last meeting of Council in this academic year and until the first meeting of Council in the next academic year.”
The motion was duly moved, seconded, and CARRIED.
9. Report of the Nominating Committee 
The report of the Nominating Committee was presented. Associate Dean Academic Mark Hayward asked councillors to review the report. He noted that there are still vacancies on some Committees. If councillors would like to put their names forward, they should contact Coordinator, Faculty Governance, Makhala Taylor-Dube, at fgsgovrn@yorku.ca   
Brad Meisner put his name forward for Academic Planning and Policy Committee. 
The report was replaced after the meeting as there was a duplication and one faculty member stepped out of the running for the FGS representative on Senate Executive Committee’s Honorary Degrees & Ceremonials Subcommittee.
10. Changes to Faculty Regulations
For approval
[bookmark: _Hlk107301897]Doctoral Dissertation Proposal Milestone (.docx)

Associate Dean Students Aryn Martin provided an overview of the doctoral dissertation proposal milestone. She noted that the rollout will not be retroactive.
It was moved, seconded, and CARRIED,
“that the Doctoral Dissertation Proposal Milestone be APPROVED.”

Thesis and Dissertation regulations - Formats (.docx)

Associate Dean Academic Mark Hayward re-introduced this item for Faculty Council’s review and approval, following discussions at the previous meeting and by Academic Planning and Policy Committee. He provided an overview of the amendments that were made to the document, including clearing up confusing language and reworking the section on suitability of format. 

It was moved, seconded, and CARRIED,
“that the proposed changes to Faculty rules involving thesis and dissertation format regulations be APPROVED.”

11. Other Business

There was no other business.

12. 	Adjournment

Associate Dean Academic Mark Hayward thanked everyone. Chair Anne MacLennan thanked councillors for their participation and contributions to Faculty Council over the year.

The meeting adjourned at 4:47 p.m.


